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Work of the MLC SUBGROUP
background
1. In April, TAGRA agreed to the creation of a subgroup to progress the technical aspects of a review of the MLC adjustment, beginning with the Mental Health & Learning Difficulties care programme (see TAGRA(2011)03).
Purpose
2. This paper updates TAGRA on the work under taken so far by the MLC subgroup, and its future work plan.
terms of reference
3. The subgroup recommended some small changes to the terms of reference, which will make it clear that TAGRA is not attempting to limit the scope of the work. Changes are shown in bold in the text below:

· Geography – the appropriate geographic level at which to undertake any adjustment;

· Structure – to include, but not limited to, whether (a) there should continue to be a single mental health and learning difficulties index, or whether the care programmes should be separated; and (b) whether separate adjustments for different ages should be considered;

· Indicators – the most appropriate indicators to use within any adjustment, including but not limited to need indicators and indicators of supply, rurality, and urbanity; and

· Cost data – the degree to which cost data should be aggregated, either spatially or over time, in order to provide a stable adjustment.
work of the subgroup
4. The subgroup held its first meeting on 16 June 2011. It agreed the following approach to the work:
· The initial analysis will be conducted on three year’s aggregated cost data, as opposed to the one year of data used previously. This will increase the stability of data;

· Analysis will be conducted at both the data zone and intermediate geography levels. This is aided by the use of three year aggregated cost data, and will allow investigation of whether the use of small areas to pick up pockets of deprivation will improve the fit of the adjustment. Use of urban and rural indicators will also be investigated; and

· Initial analysis will split the data into two age groups: 0-64 year olds and 65 and over. This will allow consideration of whether different age groups have different drivers of need.

5. Since the first meeting of the group, analysts have also met with representatives from the Scottish Government Reshaping Care and Mental Health Division, who were unable to attend the first meeting, to gather their views on the work and potential indicators. Following this meeting, Moira Connelly has been added to the subgroup. She is a consultant psychiatrist and former clinical director in psychiatry for West Glasgow and Lomond Area, currently the Principle Medical Officer in the Scottish Government Reshaping Care and Mental Health Division.


6. Analytical progress has been limited, due to the lead analyst being on leave during July and August. However, initial testing has suggested that it is possible to develop functioning models using the approach set out above. Fuller results will be taken to the next meeting of the subgroup, planned to be held in September, and progress reported to TAGRA at its next meeting.
action required from tagra
7. TAGRA is asked to:
· Approve the changes to the subgroup’s terms of reference; and

· Note the planned future work..
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